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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

November 24, 2014
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
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Operations
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Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, September 22, 2014
12:30 p.m. - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:   David Fox, Slade Johnson, John Pritchett, and Ben Richardson
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Gloria Dodds, Lorette M. Hoover, Michael Lamb, James Loyd, Virginia McKenzie, Melanie Thornton, and Tommy Wilson
Guests:  Don Babb, Supervisor, Tool and Die, Oneda Corporation; David Lewis, Superintendent, Muscogee County School District (MCSD); Allyson Moyer, CTAE Director (MCSD); and Tim Vinson, Youth Apprenticeship Coordinator (MCSD)
Call to Order:  Chairman John Pritchett called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.
Ms. Hoover introduced our invited guests; she stated that this is a great group of people who work together for the betterment of our high school students and local employers.  We have in our community the opportunity for high school students to participate in dual enrollment programs and earn college credits.  At the same time, these students are also eligible to participate in an apprenticeship program with local employers.  We are providing training employers need resulting in a win-win situation for all involved.
Special Presentation:  Muscogee County School District, Columbus Tech partnered with Oneda Corporation
· For the second straight year, MCSD and CTC have won the Georgia Youth Apprenticeship Unique Private-Public Partnership of the Year award.  Last year, the honored partnership was with Pratt & Whitney Columbus Engine Center.  This year, it is with Oneda Corporation of Columbus.  Mr. Vinson stated that there are 48 students and 15 companies participating this year in the Youth Apprenticeship Program in Muscogee County.  Four of those students are apprenticing with Oneda from Jordan High School machining program as they are dually enrolled in the College at no expense to the student.  Ms. Hoover stated that the College waives all fees for students in the program, and the College Foundation buys their books.  Students in these dual enrollment and apprentice classes have a 98 percent high school graduation rate according to the Carl Vinson Institute of Government at the University of Georgia.  Mr. Lewis stated that it is a win-win situation for the school system, the College and the employer.  Dual enrollment is one of the best deals going for kids for whom it is appropriate.  We want to expand dual enrollment in the future.  Mr. Lewis thanked Ms. Moyer for her leadership.  Mr. Babb with Oneda Corporation stated that he has worked with 15 student apprentices during the past 20 years at Oneda and four of them have become full-time employees with the company.  Mr. Loyd stated that statistics show students are much more likely to stay in the area upon graduation, so the companies experience lower attrition rates.
C L I C K (Computer Literacy is Critical Knowledge) Carnival:

The C L I C K Carnival is being held today on campus.  Two employees participating in the festivities stopped by our Board meeting; they were our Linx “mousecot” played by Ms. Barbara Gaither, and one of the co-chairs, Mr. Will Burgan.  The “mousecot” exists to 
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promote our QEP in a fun and engaging manner.  Mr. Burgan stated that this is our kick-off for the QEP (Quality Enhancement Plan) which is our five-year improvement plan.  It is simply a way we document how we are improving as a college.  Computer literacy is our topic because we know how important it is not only for personal success and professional success but overall success.  Today, one must have some basic computer knowledge.  Activities such as faculty development, student support labs, along with a number of strategies to improve the computer literacy of our students have been implemented.
Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Pritchett called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the August 25, 2014, minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.
Action Items:  (all documentations are included in Board packets)
Action Item:  Dr. Michael Lamb brought before the Board the CTC Procedure:  Perkins Budget and Purchasing.  The procedure was discussed.  Motion was made by Board Member Richardson and seconded by Board Member Fox that we implement the procedure.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the procedure was approved.

Action Item:  Ms. Virginia McKenzie brought before the Board the FY’2015 Revenue and Expense Projections.  The financial report was discussed.  Motion was made by Board Member Fox and seconded by Board Member Pritchett to approve the financial report.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the financial report was approved.
Staff Reports

President’s Report

Ms. Lorette Hoover’s report included:

Ms. Hoover stated that the presentation with the school district, Oneda and C L I C K were reserved as her report for today.
Institutional Effectiveness

Dr. Michael Lamb’s report included:

· Accreditation – The SACSCOC visiting team will be on campus October 13-16, 2014.  The College has submitted the final version of our Focus Report to the members of the visiting team.  The Focus Report is our response to issues identified in our compliance document by the off-site committee who reviewed our compliance with a wide range of requirements including several that are mandated by the federal government.  The part of the response to SACSCOC this time around is a required QEP that is also required for reaffirmation.  The QEP is a significant project intended to improve student learning.  Our QEP is going to be focused on improving the computer literacy of our graduates. 
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Academic Affairs

Dr. Melanie Thornton’s report included:

· QEP Update
· Title:  C L I C K (Computer Literacy is Critical Knowledge)
· Topic:  Computer Literacy
·  Goal:  To ensure that entering students develop or enhance their computer skills for academic success.

· Strategies:  1) Implement pre-assessment for new students on computer literacy;  2) Develop a computer remediation course; 3) Create tutoring and skill lab(s);  4) Implement a Student Learning Outcome for computer literacy in all programs; and 5) Enhance professional development  
· NCCER Instructor Training - On September 24, six instructors will participate in three days of training to become licensed National Center for Construction Education and Research instructors.  The program areas to be included are Carpentry, Cabinetmaking, Industrial Systems, Welding & Joining, and HVAC.  This is the first step in having a national certification for these programs.

Student Affairs

 Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:

· Enrollment Services – The total number of students registered new/continuing is 3,593.
· High School Initiatives – As of today, there are 406 high school students participating in dual enrollment or ACCEL programs.

· Enrollment Services - Staff have been working to increase graduation and placement numbers for the College, as of September 15, the in-field placement rate is 85.4% with the total placement being 98.1%.
· Constitution Day – Constitution Day was September 17.  It is a federal requirement that we celebrate in order to maintain our federal funding.  This year we provided each student with a pocket size copy of the constitution.  All College clubs and organizations were set-up in the student center for those wishing to join. 
Administrative Services

Ms. Virginia McKenzie’s report included:

Ms. McKenzie gave an update on the Vice President of Administrative Services position.  A total of twelve applicants applied for the position, the committee narrowed the interviews to five; two applicants were recommended to be interviewed by the president. 
Operations

Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:
· Facility Management – The TCSG mandatory active shooter drill was conducted in Patrick Hall, Friday, September 19.
· Preparations are being made throughout the campus for arrival of the SACSCOC team for October 13.

· Hartline Building – Lab shop doors have been retrofitted with electric door openers.
· The elevator has been retrofitted for ADA compliance.
· Robert L. Wright, Jr. Health Sciences Center – New CTC sign has been installed on the building.
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Information Technology

Mr. Wilson reported:
· Wide Open West (WOW) internet provider experienced major outages September 8 through September 11 in the Columbus area due to hardware failures on their infrastructure.  In an effort to minimize internet downtime we are looking at the possibilities of subscribing to an additional internet service provider to give us back-up in case of a provider outage.
· Website updates – The process continues for updating our campus website.

Economic Development

Mr. James Loyd’s report included:
Mr. Loyd expressed his appreciation for the partnership we have with Muscogee County School District and Oneda Corporation.  We also have other great partnerships in our other service delivery areas.
· Customized Training – A one to two day leadership training course has been developed for new supervisors.  Snyder’s Lance, Inc. new supervisors just completed this course.  Currently, the training is being offered to Pratt & Whitney’s new supervisors.
Institutional Advancement

Ms. Gloria Dodds’ report included:

· Preparations are being made for the SACSCOC on-site committee visit in October.  All details of hosting the committee are being planned and will require campus-wide involvement.
· The Aranas Scholarships were presented to Radiology Technology students last week.  Two first-year students and two second-year students are selected each year to receive a stipend of $550 each semester.  

· The CTC Foundation financial audit for 2013-2014 has been completed and will be presented to the Board of Trustees at their meeting October 16.

Old Business – None 

New Business – None
Adjourn:  Since there is no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:40 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for November 24, 2014.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Ms. Barbara R. Burnett, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



